VILLAGE OF VILLA PARK
20 S. Ardmore Avenue, Villa Park, IL. 60181

MARCH 7, 2009 MINUTES - COFFEE WITH THE VILLAGE BOARD  9:00 A.M.

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.

PRESENT: Trustees Blankensop, Bulthuis, Hegland, Davis and President Stupegia.
ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: inspector Mick Vogt and Acting Clerk Korynecky.
ABSENT: Trustees Cullerton and lllian.

1. Opening remarks by President Stupegia.
2. Exchange of comments and concerns between Village Board and Villa Park residents.

Comments and concerns from residents:
Flooding issues in the Village:
- Repeated flooding of homes on South Villa Avenue.
- Need for massive pumps to pump out water.
- Recommended remedies costly for homeowners.
Safety issues regarding flying golf balls at residences near Sugar Creek Golf Course.
Replacement of Exit sign at Metra Station at Ardmore Avenue.
Question regarding the rehiring of Police Chief John Payne.
Violations, such as parking in driveways across sidewalks, ignored by police.

Comments and discussion by the Board:
Scheduled storm sewer projects.
Safety issues at Sugar Creek Golf Course:
- Luminar meter reading on light spillage to residences.
- Presentation of issues to Traffic and Safety Commission.
- Address contents of letter received by resident from Elmhurst Park District.
Reasons for rehiring John Payne as Director of Police and the related money saving efforts of the Village.
Photo shoot at Twin Lakes rescheduled.

Meeting concluded at 10:45 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Hosanna Korynecky




